
  MEMORANDUM 
 March 10, 2020 

  

Chancellor’s Office, Division Name 
1102 Q Street, Sacramento, CA 95811 | 916.445.8752 |

TO: Adrienne Alvord, Chair 
Citizen’s Oversight Board 
Proposition 39 Clean Energy Jobs Act 

FROM: Hoang Nguyen, Director of Facilities  
College Finance and Facilities Planning Division 
California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office 

RE: California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office Proposition 39 Report Addendum 
 

 
The Proposition 39 Clean Energy Jobs Act has been a successful program for the California 
Community Colleges, having distributed $184.9 million statewide. The Proposition 39 program 
has enabled 72 districts to integrate more than 900 energy efficiency projects. Since last reported 
to the Citizens Oversight Board there has been updates to the project data. Willdan Energy 
Solutions did a report for cumulative summary report for the Citizens Oversight Board and found 
discrepancies in the project data that has already been reported. 
 
The discrepancies were due to revisions to our submission forms and confusion on close-out 
dates, data entry of close-out dates after project data runs, and project revisions after the project 
has already been reported.  The data has been updated in the database and will be reported in 
the addendum for the California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office Proposition 39 report 
and at the Citizens Oversight Board meeting on March 17, 2020. Please contact Hoang Nguyen at 
hnguyen@cccco.edu or (916) 327-5363 for any questions.  
 
Regards,  
 
 
Hoang Nguyen 
Director of Facilities 
College Finance and Facilities Planning Division 
California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office 
 
cc: Randall Martinez, Vice Chair 
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 David Hochschild, Chair California Energy Commission 
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